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The Tale of True Prosperity - Continued 
 

Before I go on about myself, let’s get caught up! 

In October of my yearling year, I went to school at In Front Training in Ghent, NY.  

They said I was a natural – very willing and cooperative. 

Then, in December, I went back to the farm for a little vacation until April.  I then 

went to Overbrook Farm in Colts Neck, NJ to continue my lessons and shortly 

after, to Monmouth Park for real race training.  Finally!  I even got to work with my 

BFF, Romancing the Cat. 

During this time, I had to think about who I wanted to run for.  Since I was born 

near Wallkill, NY where they started, I chose the Thoroughbred Retirement 

Foundation.  I will donate every time I earn so I hope to do well for them! 

This brings us to my 3-year-old year.  I couldn’t wait to run my first race!  On 

January 11, 2019 I made my debut at Aqueduct.  Let me tell you, it was a horrible 

experience!  I didn’t like the trip from New Jersey or all the hustle and bustle.  I 

didn’t break from the gate well – and I always do that like a pro!  My attitude got 

the best of me, finishing fifth out of sixth.  

After that, I got a little break to get my head together and then resumed training.  

I started getting special “spa days” too!   

There was a race on May 11th at Monmouth Park that I was preparing for.  It was a 

field of seven but I was on my home track.  I got this.    

On that day, come the 8th race, I strutted into the paddock to be saddled.  With 

jockey up, I went out onto the track and into the gate.  I was bumped at the start.   

I said to myself, “Keep it together!”  And I did.  And I came from last to first. 

What a day! 

My next race on May 25th at Monmouth, I came in second.  I was disappointed but 

everyone was so happy and proud of me! 

Anyway, I can’t wait to race again and show off my stuff!  

Stay tuned… 


